

NEWS

Dear parents and carers,

The whole school have worked very hard with their assessments this week and Year 6 and Year 2 have completed their SATS tests as if it is a normal year. The children in Year 6 have done very well and we are hoping for the best results Primet Primary School have ever achieved, despite the children being off due to Covid closures. This is down to hard work from the children and to the excellent efforts from the staff in Year 6 and their high expectations. These results will be shared on the website. The whole school has been very calm this week in all the classes as the children in every class want to do their best and excel. It is a credit to our families, children and staff here at Primet that this ethos pervades throughout school. Year 4 will complete their tests when they return to school on Monday.

This week we went to visit all our families whose children are starting here at Primet next year and the staff really enjoyed meeting you all. The children were all excited about starting here in September and they will have their first chance to look around school soon.

All children in school will be completing a Transition day on Thursday 1st June 2021 where they get to meet their new teacher. Families will be updated about next year's classes before this date.

There has been a change of date for Sports day this year and it will now be on Friday 2nd July 2021. All the classes will complete the activities and races in class bubbles but we are happy for parents to come and watch when your child is taking part. We will have to maintain social distancing and more information will come out next week about the organisation of this.

Please remember we have a Welfare position vacancy so if you are interested in joining the staff at Primet, please enquire at the office.

Thank you for your continued support and we are always available to speak with every day at school.

Yours sincerely,

Christopher Holmes Head teacher

Summer Holidays

Mun

If you and your family are travelling overseas this summer, please be aware that you and your family will be required to quarantine before your child returns to school in September. This is according to current government Covid-19 restrictions. At the moment the quarantine period is 10 days, however it may change and you must keep up to date with changes by checking the website below. You will also need to take and pay for PCR tests for each traveller in your family. Please be aware that the last day of travel for your family to return to the UK for your child to start school on time in September is Saturday 21st August 2021. Please see the government website for up to date information https://www.gov.uk/foreign-traveladvice

Covid-19 Restriction Easing

Following the recent easing of lockdown restrictions, please still take care by wearing a face covering in our school playground, or when visiting school indoors and please keep a 2m distance from others. Currently, it is advised that those living in Lancashire do not travel outside of the area. For up to date information about restrictions, please go to https://www.gov.uk/guidance/covid-19-coronavirus-restrictions-what-you-can-and-cannot-do

School Holidays

Friday 16th July—School closes at 1.15pm for the summer holidays.

Friday 3rd September—School opens from 8:35am.



NEWS

FUNDA Emotional Wellbeing Day

On **Friday 25th June**, our pupils will be taking part in some exciting activities to celebrate Emotional Well Being Day. Amongst other activities, the children will be able to have fun on an inflatable play scheme and to participate in a Yoga class with Mrs Riley. We look forward to what will be a terrific day after a difficult academic year and a busy week of assessments. Children can attend school in sportswear that day.

Holiday Club Provision

Free or low cost Summer and Christmas holiday club provision is available for children in Year Reception through to Year 11. For children eligible for Free School



Meals or who are accessing support, activities are free. For all other children, there will be a small charge. Please see leaflet sent home today and if you need any further information, a representative of HAF will be on the yard after school next Friday. If you would like to receive a food parcel over the summer holidays, please contact Miss Tyson as soon as possible.

Assessment Week & School Reports

Thank you to all our pupils, parents and carers for getting the children to school on time this week. The pupils have all worked very hard during assessment week and we are very pleased with the results.

We look forward to sending out End of Year Reports next month, providing you with an update of your child's progress and achievements.

PTA-Thank You

We would like to thank our PTA for making a contribution towards Year 5's Greek Experience, due to take place on 24th June 2021. Without the funding support of our PTA, the experience would cost much more for our pupils. Thank you, we appreciate all your efforts and look forward to a return to all your fundraising activities in the future.

Lateral Flow Tests

Primet Primary School is able to supply Lateral Flow Test kits for your household during term time only, for use by household members aged 12 and over. If

you would like to receive a box of test kits, please reply to any text received from school.



Internet Safety

Please ensure that you monitor your child's use of the internet. For advise on internet safety, please visit our website https://www.primet.lancs.sch.uk/page/?title=Online+Safety&pid=37

Certificate & Award Winners

11th June 2021

Year R Milo, Charlie & Neva

Year 1: Aamilah, George & Theo

Year 2: Anayah, Jing Ann Ling & Hope

Year 3: Leah, Marius & Emily

Year 4: Iosua-Alejandro & McKenzie,

Year 5: Savira, Logan & Ania

Year 6: Regan, Eman & Hasher

Attendance: KS1 - Yr R KS2 - Yr 5

Punctuality: KS1 - Yr R KS2 - Yr 6

18th June 2021

Year R: Mark, Lily & Rimsha

Year 1: Maisy, Riley & Aleena

Year 2: Lilly, Dragos & Zinat

Year 3: Jacob, Aisha & Esha'al

Year 5: Zohaib, Emily, Layla & Rebecca

Year 6: All of Year 6, Ayden & Hasan

Attendance: KS1 - Yr 2 KS2 - Yr 3

Punctuality: KS1 - Yr R KS2 - Yr 6

